
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

May 1, 2024 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman      Ranking Member 
House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 
H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Calleguas Municipal Water District Lake Bard Pump Station Project in fiscal 
year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Calleguas Municipal Water District, located at 2100 
Olsen Road, Thousand Oaks, CA 91360. 
 
The funding would be used for the installation of a new pump station that would allow treatment of an 
additional 3,000 acre feet of water that the current pump cannot provide. By yielding an additional 30% of 
emergency supply, the pump station would help maintain consistent water delivery to hundreds of thousands of 
residents, businesses, and institutions. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because this project is 
critical for the hundreds of thousands of Ventura County residents, businesses, and institutions who rely on 
Calleguas for their drinking water every day. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 1452 of the 
Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j12. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  
 
Sincerely, 

 A 

JULIA BROWNLEY 
Member of Congress 
 


